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Message from Headteacher 

Last Sunday, I had the absolute pleasure of spending the afternoon at the Symphony Hall watching our fantastic 

school choir.  They were quite simply amazing!  A massive thank you to Mrs Beer, Mrs Grundy and Ms Smith 

who gave up their Mother’s Day to make this performance possible!  The added bonus was seeing ex and 

current students in several of the ensembles and orchestra.   

 

As mentioned last week, our World Book Day Door Competition was judged this week.  All Year 7 forms took 

part and they were all such creative entries, so it was a really tough competition to judge.  7CDN won with 2nd 

place being awarded to 7JMN!  Well done to everyone who took part! 

 

   
                                     1st Place - 7CDN                                                                               2nd Place - 7JMN 

 

In the Weekly PowerPoint this week, there was a video from Mr Jones and his Forensic Science Club - it was a 

live broadcast from a crime scene with a dummy for a body also included!  This club is going from strength to 

strength and this really blew lots of staff away as it was so fantastic.  A big thank you to Mr Jones and all the 

students concerned for all their hard work with this brilliant club. 

 

Today, I got to present our Learner of the Month Winner to Stephanie Fish in 11AY for her outstanding 

commitment and effort with German.  What I also realised today, was not just how much these awards mean to 

the students and parents/carers, but also to the staff who nominate them with such passion.  Hearing Mrs 

Parkin speak about why she had nominated Stephanie was very moving and there wasn’t a dry on in the office! 
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                                                                               Mrs Sutton, Mrs Parkin, Stephanie Fish, Mrs Fish 

 

Our DofE trip goes out this Sunday to Stipperstone’s National Nature Reserve so we are hoping for nice dry 

weather for them!  Good luck to you all! 

 

Best wishes.                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Sutton 

Headteacher  

 

Events/Reminders 
▪ Year 9 Consultation Evening On-line Booking System Closes - Wednesday 20 March 2024 at 3.00pm; 

▪ Year 9 Consultation Evening - Thursday 21 March 2024; 

▪ New York Passenger Trip MS Forms Deadline - Friday 22 March 2024 

▪ Year 9 Options Form Return Deadline - Friday 22 March 2024; 

▪ Break Up for Easter Holidays - Friday 22 March 2024. 

 

Updates 
Eco News Message from Mrs Grundy 
This morning, I was able to give an eco-award to two of our Year 8 pupils.  These boys have been recycling 

waste paper twice a week since September ensuring that paper is disposed of in an environmentally friendly 

way.  They have also involved themselves in litter picks ensuring that the school environment is kept tidy.  They 

both received a certificate and a voucher to spend.   
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There is an eco-trophy awarded each year to the most environmentally friendly house so the boys have earned 

2 points towards the eco cup for Avon House.  Well done to Cody Snape and Elijah Higgins and thank you for 

all of your help! 

 

 
                                          Cody Snape - 8AY and Elijah Higgins - 8AY 

 

Netball Trip 
We took 11 students to watch the top of the table Seven Stars v Manchester Thunder super league netball 

game last Friday to reward them for their commitment and attitude to extracurricular activities including their 

performance over the year in the Dudley Schools netball league with going undefeated in their league . They 

were brilliant and great cheerleaders for their newfound team - Worcester Seven stars.  Some of the crowd even 

commented on how brilliant our students came across!    

 

The girls also competed in the Dudley Schools netball tournament last week and after some great play, 

unfortunately narrowly lost in the semi-finals with a 4 -3 defeat against Hagley.  
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Kids Summer Camp 
Please see below which we have been asked to share with you. 
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Easter Creative Takeover 
Please see below FREE Easter activities which we have been asked to promote.  Please note that the running of 

the organisation and any responsibility does not lie with the school in any way. 

  
 

Congratulations/Well Done 
Headteacher Commendations 
Congratulations go to the following students who received Headteacher Commendations this week. 

Maisie Jones Kiera Morely Lily-Ann Rigby Stephanie Fish 

 

 
 


